
President: Keith Gorrell  Keith.r.gorrell@gmail.com 

Vice President: Tyler Young quailplazabarbershop@yahoo.com  
Treasurer: James Thomas  jthomas3@gmail.com  

Field Marshal: Kip Rackley  l84golf@cox.net 

Safety Officer: Mike Hankins  appliance-guy@outlook.com  

Club Newsletter Editor; Jim Kale   jimkale@pldi.net 

Westside RC Newsletter 

Flying Field Location :420 W Wagner Rd, Yukon, OK 

73099 Membership Meetings on the second Monday of 

each month at the flying field in the warm months.  
Location as announced in the cold months 

Next Meeting Nov 

13 7:00 PM At the 

Resurrection Lutheran 

Church 675 W. 

Vandament Ave 

Next Meeting 

Oct 2023 

Model Humor – The Micro Henrys 
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President’s Notes 
 Keith Gorrell 

This month’s meeting attendance was a little disappointing.  I had hoped 

to have enough members present  so we could vote on the bylaws change 

for moving the clubs fiscal year, but we were short by a couple.  It was 

decided to try using our new email vote on the issue in the near future. 

As I wrote in the last newsletter, it is that time of year again to find 

members who are willing to serve on the board.  We do have 4 of the 5 

positions nominated and accepted.  We are still looking for someone to fill 

the vice president position.  If you are interested let one of the other board 

members know and we will make sure you get nominated.  At November’s 

meeting will be voting on the new board so make plans to attend.   

The club night fly is scheduled for the 14th and everyone needs to get their 

planes ready and come on out to fly.  I finally have mine ready to go and 

hear that there were others that were ready also.  Hope the weather 

cooperates with light winds and no rain.         

The club swap shop is coming up next month on November 24th.  This is 

our big money maker.  If you have anything you would like to donate to the 

club for the sale, that would be great.  Let one of the board members know 

and we will arrange pick for the items. We are also looking for volunteers 

to help set up, work the event and tear down.  Let me know if you are 

willing to help out.    

The December meeting will be the Christmas party for members and their 

guests.  The date is the 11th at Interurban at Reno and Mustang road in 

Yukon.  We have the meeting room in the back reserved.  As in the past 

dinner will be starting at 6, followed by the meeting at 7. Members are 

responsible for their own meals.  We will be having a toy drive to donate 

toys to children in need.   Please bring a new, unwrapped gift for a boy or 

girl to donate (one for each would be nice).  Let’s help some kids have a 

Merry Christmas.  

That’s it for this month.  Don’t forget to get your monthly flight in.  Only 2 

more to go.     



From the Vice President:  Tyler Young 

Here is another listing of upcoming events in the area. Being the end of the 

year things are starting to slow down. Check the end of the newsletter for 

any flyers.   

IMAC Challenge Bartlesville OK  Oct 28th – 29th . 

TEX, Texas Electric Expo  Fort Worth TX  Nov 4th 

Richardson Radio Control Memorial Charity Fun Fly  Richardson TX  Nov. 

11th  - 12th  

Westside R/C Flyers Black Friday Swap Shop Nov 24th.  

Westside New Years Day Chili Fly  Jan. 1st  More details to come.  

More events can be found on the AMA Events calendar, the ones listed are 

the closest one to us. If you know of anything coming up that is not listed 

here let me know.  



From the Treasurer 

James Thomas 

If any of your contact info has changed, please send 

me an update email to:  westsidercyukon@gmail.com 

    This month we had 2 member join. One was returning member Jim      

    Hayes who decided to move back from Texas.  Glad to have you back.   

    The other member is new to the club.  This brings our membership to                

    38 adult and 3 youth. 
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From the Field Marshal 
 Kip Rackley 

Fellow Westside Members, here’s my take on Westside’s field 

maintenance for October 2023! 

•WSRC Field Equipment 

   The club’s field equipment is in pretty good shape so now we just need 

to keep up the minor items of maintaining the correct fluid levels. 

•Mowing Schedules 

   It looks like the grass has slowed down and I’m not expecting that 

mowing will be necessary in a few weeks. I plan on refilling some of the 

gas jugs on Tuesday the 17th to get us by for the remainder of the 

season. Special thanks to all members that volunteered to mow for the 

’23 season. 

 

•Mower Shed 

   The Conex was delivered recently and from the look of it we will have 

plenty of added storage space for our filed equipment and mowers. 

•Field Repairs Phase IV?  

 

  Call me crazy but I’m toying with the idea of a fourth but small field 

party in the next 30 days. This will come as a surprise to all, even the 

other board members since I just came up with the notion! What would 

we do, how would we do it? Well, if this hair brained idea comes to 

fruition, I’ll be notifying all members via e-mail and or through Facebook 

so watch for those communications.  

 

•WSRC Officers ‘24 

   My tenure as WSRC field Marshall is winding down and even though I 

consider that this past year has been one of many advancements at 

Hollman I can only think of all the things that are yet needed! Again, not 

smart on my part but I’ve volunteered to run again for ’24. I’m hoping that 

after several years in the office maybe I can gain enough experience to 

do it better than before. 

 

NL Editor’s Note . . . . I have only been a member for 4 years, but I have 

never seen the field look better. . . . . Thanks Kip and to all who helped. 



From the Safety Officer  Mike Hankins 

It's October and quickly getting cooler which means Halloween is just 

around the corner!  

        Traffic accidents are the most prolific and, usually, the most life-

threatening accident that occurs on Halloween nights. Pedestrians are 50% 

more likely to die on Halloween than on any other day. Pedestrian 

accidents are much more rampant on Halloween night than most any other 

night of the year. While Halloween is a fun holiday for the family, others 

always celebrate Halloween by drinking and dancing the night away in 

costume. Whenever parties and holidays are involved, the risk of being 

involved in an automotive or pedestrian accident increases.  

Below are five helpful reminders to help keep our kids and grandkids safe. 
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For Sale by Members 

Please list 
 

your Name to be used when contacted by a potential buyer 
 

brief description of the item for sale 
 

 the sale price 
 

your contact information 
 

a photo if you have one in .pdf or MS PP format 
 

You must remind me to relist each month 
 

Send this direct to the newsletter editor  email: jimkale@pldi.net 
 

The subject of your email:  WESTSIDE RC NL FOR SALE 
 

As a Senior Citizen, I will do my best, however, I will likely not remember your 

name on the email.  When it is published depends on when I find the email, 

when I compos the NL, and when I submit the NL to the President.  He is the 
final NL approval authority and he forwards it to the membership 
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Guys, 

        I’m down to 80qts of Morgan Fuels Cool Power from my last acquisition. If you’re 

interested in purchasing some for yourself or want to join up with a flying buddy for a better 

price, feel free to do so. This fuel was all manufactured in ’22 and has been stored in an air 

condition space from day one! Check the prices out around town or online and you’ll find that 

these are very competitive, Thanks and Happy Flying😊 

 

Option 1, Good Deal: 

1 Quart jug is $8 ea. 

Option 2, Better Deal: 

1 Gallon is $30 which will be in (4) Quart jugs at $7.50 ea. 

Option 3, Best Deal: 

4 Gallons is $108 which will be in (16) Quart jugs at $6.75 ea. 

 

Fuel Manufacturer: Morgan Fuels 

Type: Cool Power 

Nitro Content: 15% 

Oil content: 17% 

 

If you’re interested reach out to Kip L84golf@cox.net or (405) 202.7357 





 

 

Westside R/C Flyers 

Black Friday 

Swap Shop 

Nov. 24th, 2023 

8 AM till 12 PM 

Exchange Avenue Baptist Church 

1312 S. Pennsylvania Ave. Oklahoma City 

Come to swap, sell or buy. 

Tables $10.00 

Includes one admission 

$5.00 admission 

Ladies and children under 12 free 

Doors open at 7:00 a.m. for set up 

For table reservations contact 

Keith Gorrell 405-623-1725 


